
Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board 
LAC Advisory Committee Minutes 

Wednesday, June 15, 2016 
 
KAPA session was called to order by Cheryl Reynolds. KAPA session concluded at 1:30 p.m. 
 
Call to Order: The Meeting was called to order by Chair Deb Stidham at 1:36 p.m. 
 
Committee members present in person: Jason Hess, Dan Petersen, and Cheryl Reynolds. Kendal 
Carswell, Deb Stidham, Chelle Wilson were present by phone 
 
Staff Present: Max Foster, Leslie Allen, Jennifer Peerenboom, Marilyn Revell 
 
Guests: Sky Westerlund - KNASW 
 
Review/Approval of Minutes: Minutes from the April 29, 2016 meeting were reviewed and 
approved.  
 
New Business: 
 Review of proposed education regulation for LMAC – Leslie Allen 
 

 
 
 

 
Workforce Development Activities:  

- Deb reported that there had been two meetings so far with KDADS workforce 
development committee. Each state was asked to write a strategic plan. The first thing 
was to convene a stakeholder group consisting of educators, health centers, KDADS, 
doctors, vocational rehabilitation representatives and BSRB. The second task was to 
write a paper of recommendation. The committee will meet every other month. 

- Kansas Substance Use Disorder (SUD) 101 course is offered online at no charge. 
- Annual Association Conference is scheduled for September 14-16 in Manhattan, KS. 
- Kansas Association of Addiction Professionals (KAAP) Leadership Summit is 

scheduled for July 20th in Topeka.  
- Dan asked if Federal Grant Funds are available for the workforce committee. 
- Pre-service activities are recommended such as education and recruitment at the 

Junior and Senior High levels in the schools, Public Service Announcements, 
promotion of the career of addiction counseling. Some videos are already available. 

- There is a major advancement in technical education in Kansas. Medical social 
services may be offered in the technical schools such as Washburn Tech. 

- Dan stated that there is a free course for crime victims, you just have to register to get 
a certificate, there is a pre-test and post-test. He also suggested adding a list of CEU 
websites to the BSRB webpage. There is a Kansas victim assistance training program, 
(KAVA) Kansas Academy of Victim’s Assistance. 

 



The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, June 15, 2016 at 1:00 p.m. Jason moved to 
adjourn the meeting, and Dan seconded the motion. The motion passed. The meeting was 
adjourned at 11:35 a.m. by Deb Stidham. 


